[image: image1.jpg]Sistema de las Naciones Unidas en Uruguay

UNIDOS EN LA ACCION




Joint Programme  2007 - 2010

Launching of the Joint Projects

Montevideo, Friday 17th October 2008.  With the presence of national authorities, legislators,   and Representatives and Directors of the United Nations System in Uruguay, the Joint Programme of the “Delivering as One” process was launched in the Presidency´s headquarters. As one of the eight countries implementing the United Nations Reform process, the event signified an additional and encouraging step.  
The Director of the Office of Planning and Budget, Prof. Enrique Rubio; the Minister of Education and Culture, Ing. María Simón; the Ambassador of the Kingdom of Spain, Ms. Aurora Díaz Rato; and the United Nations Resident Coordinator; Mr. Pablo Mandeville participated in this event.
The Director of the Office of Planning and Budget expressed the strong support of the Government to the “Delivering as One” process. “The Joint Programme addresses central questions about the future of the country: having a sustainable economic growth, active social policies, support for stakeholders throughout the country, and state reform” said Mr. Rubio.  He also stated that “Delivering as One” is an innovative and transforming activity.  “Interesting things are taking place.  For example, institutional routines are being transformed. There is a plan for strengthening the state capacities for development.  It is very important that this changes are starting to become real”, he said.
Rubio added that one of the essential characteristics that the reform has in Uruguay is that the Government is being an active part of the process.  “There is a fundamental ownership and leadership by the Government. This has been very useful to generate an internal coherence for our actions and policies within the Government.  This is a promising road that can turn Uruguay into a model on the topic.” 
The Ambassador of Spain, Ms. Aurora Díaz Rato, whose Government has provided significant support for the One UN Joint Programme, stated that the current Spanish administration places “high importance on development cooperation to fight against poverty, we are glad to see that the ‘Delivering as One’ has the same framework and aims of our Government.”

The Minister of Education and Culture, Ms. María Simón, stated that the presentation of the Joint Programme was “an example that shows clearly that cooperation for social development continues to be essential in a world full of inequalities.  For that reason, cooperation is helpful for all of us”.
The United Nations Resident Coordinator, Mr. Pablo Mandeville, remarked that one year ago the Joint Programme was signed, initiating a process that has been “demanding and intense, but very enriching for all parties involved.”  The key factor that allowed this advances, said Mandeville, “was that the Government and the entire United Nations System in Uruguay made the process their own, creating a real and key strategic ownership.”  He emphasized that not only the Agencies, Commissions, Funds and Programmes that are part of the Country Team were active in the Joint Programme works. “There has also been substantial interest and support from nine non-resident Agencies. This shows that the country has access to the expertise and experience that the whole system can provide.”

